## One-Eighty Place Board of Directors

May 25, 2017

<u>Members Present</u>: Scott Adams, Aaron Brewer, Ernie Cochran, Stacey Denaux, Herbert Drayton, George Hartley, Scott Kester, Geno Paluso, Anne Surrett, Jerome Taylor, Colleen Troy, Owen Tyler, Dorie Wallace

Members Absent: Mark Dickson, Paul Kohlheim, Danny Massie

<u>Staff Present</u>: Jennifer Bozard, Marco Corona, JR English, Linda Jean, John Masters, Amy Wilson, Selena Wilson

Chairman Scott Adams called the meeting to order at 8:32 a.m. The minutes from the April 27, 2017 meeting were approved upon a motion and a second.

Ms. A. Wilson presented an overview of Coordinated Entry for our community. It is a process of intake, assessment and referrals primarily through the Housing Crisis Line operated by the Lowcountry Homeless Coalition. The caller is asked specific questions for assessment a brief assessment to prioritize them for available shelter beds or other housing resources. Board members asked about what to do if they encounter someone that homeless, and the best thing to do is have them call the Housing Crisis Line at 843-737-8357.

Ms. Denaux reviewed the proposed Board of Directors slate for 2017 – 2018. The slate was presented as information and a vote will be taken at the June Board of Directors meeting.

Mr. Corona presented the list of donors. He is also introducing a new list of cumulative donors of \$1,000 or more. This would be donors that reached a total of \$1,000 or more with the year.

Mr. Corona also discussed how the Facebook campaign exceeded expectations and was a great success.

The meeting in June will be a little longer than usual as we will be conducting the Budget Workshop. Please plan on  $1 \frac{1}{2}$  hours.

Adjournment: 9:10 a.m.

Next Meeting: June 22, 2017